  MINUTES

1/23/2012                                                                                                                    


MINUTES
FIFTH MEETING of the Executive Committee of the Villanova University Senate for Academic Year 2011-2012 on Monday, January 23, 2012 in 


Bartley Hall, Room 1063 B at 3:00 p.m.
PRESENT: 
Dr. Robert Styer, Chairperson; Dr. Sohail Chaudry;
Rev. John Stack, OSA; 

Dr. Barbara Wall; Mr. George Soussou; Mr. Andrew Benenati; Dr. Q. Chung; 

Mr. Kevin Noller 

ABSENT:
Mrs. Mary Quilter (NIA), Ms. Selma Koury Wunderlich (NIA); Ms. Kathleen Carden (NIA) 


Ms. Helen Heron, Recording Secretary

__________________________________________________________________________________

AGENDA:

I.          APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE NOVEMBER 15, 2011 MEETING

II.
ANNOUNCEMENTS AND CORRESPONDENCE

III.       PREPARATION OF THE SENATE AGENDA FOR THE FEBRUARY 3, 2012 MEETING
IV.       REVIEW OF QUESTIONS SUBMITTED BY THE VILLANOVA UNIVERSITY

            COMMUNITY AND THE RESPONSES (see attached)

V.        READING OF THE PROPOSED CONSTITUTIONAL CHANGES AS APPROVED

            BY THE RULES AND REVIEW COMMITTEE (TO BE DISCUSSED AT THE MARCH

            MEETING) (see attached)

VI.       DISCUSSION OF FUTURE MEETING DATES FOR THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

            FOR THE SECOND SEMESTER OF ACADEMIC YEAR 2011-2012

VII.     SUGGESTIONS FOR FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS AND SPEAKERS

VIII.   NEW BUSINESS

IX.      ADJOURNMENT
_______________________________________________________________________________

The Executive Committee meeting was called to order by the Chair, Dr. Robert Styer, at 3:00 p.m. 
with a short prayer.
I.  APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

The minutes of the NOVEMBER 15, 2011 meeting were unanimously approved as submitted.                   

II. ANNOUNCEMENTS AND CORRESPONDENCE
Dr. Q. Chung submitted a Power of Interpellation question from the Faculty Congress regarding the football issue. After much debate it was decided that there were so many unknowns and variables that it would be best discussed with Father Peter.

 ****************************************************************************

III.        PREPARATION OF THE SENATE AGENDA FOR MARCH 11, 2012 MEETING
INVOCATION – Senator Gabrielle Bruno
  1.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES of the DECEMBER 2, 2011 MEETING

  2.       POWER OF INTERPELLATION (if any)

  3.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS AND CORRESPONDENCE
  4.       GUEST SPEAKER- Mr. Lance Kenney – Director of International Studies

  5.       STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS


      Committee on Faculty-Dr. Seth Whidden, Chair


      Athletic Advisory Committee- Mr. Daniel Regan, Chair



      Rules and Review Committee- Ms. Selma Koury Wunderlich, Chair

  6.      DEBATE AND VOTE ON AMENDMENTS READ AT THE RULES 
                       REVIEW COMMITTEE (see attached)


  7.      NEW BUSINESS


  8.     ADJOURNMENT

The remaining scheduled Senate Meetings for the Second Semester Academic Year 2011/2012 are:
Friday, March 16, 2012, Bartley Hall, Room 2010
Friday, April 15, 2012, Bartley Hall, Room 2010





All meetings are scheduled for 3:30 P.M
******************************************************************************
IV. REVIEW OF QUESTIONS SUBMITTED BY THE VILLANOVA UNIVERSITY 
      COMMUNITY AND THE RESPONSES

1- Allow all campus employees a campus perimeter road that will allow egress onto Ithan Avenue.  Lancaster Avenue and Spring Mill Roads are congested and, at times, gridlocked.  The Spring Mill exit is dangerous, with Rt. 320 traffic speeding up the hill and there is a very short sight distance.  It’s a matter of time before a nasty crash occurs there.
2-  Is it possible to reduce the price for parking in the West Main lot? I understand that the price for parking in the Main lot is discounted  already, which probably accounts for the 
inconvenience compared to parking on-campus or near your place of work, and also for the compromised safety of parking with students (honestly, most of them are not very cautious about parking next to other cars).  

However, whenever there is a large gathering scheduled for the campus, it is always the West Main lot that is closed and we need to find parking elsewhere.  I have only been here for 3 months and I've been displaced three times.  Also, when there is a public event on campus, like a Career Fair, the parking lot fills up and we spend much of our (should be) productive time searching for parking.

I would really like free parking available in the West Main lot, with a hang tag, for staff & faculty.  However, at the very least, waive the parking fee for the week of the closure of the parking lot.
     These questions have been sent to the appropriate sources as well as being posted on the Senate

     web site.
V.  PROPOSED CONSTITU
TIONAL CHANGES AS APPROVED BY THE RULES AND 
      REVIEW COMMITTEE TO BE DISCUSSED AT THE MARCH MEETING


Amendments concerning Direct Lines:

Article 8, Section 3 (Athletic Advisory Committee)  

Add a new second sentence:  This committee shall also have a direct line to the Director of Athletics.    

Article 8, Section 4 (Budget Committee)

Add a new sentence at end of first paragraph:  The Budget Committee shall also have a direct line to the Vice President for Administration and Finance.  
Article 8, Section 7 (Mission and Social Justice)

Add a new sentence at the end of the first paragraph:  This committee shall also have a direct line to the Vice President for Mission and Ministry.

Amendments to Align Committee Terms to Senator Terms (change term lengths from three years to two years, as indicated by the italics below):

Article 7, Section 1:  Each student, faculty, and staff Senator shall serve on at least one standing committee of the Senate.  

Article 8, Section 3 (Athletic Advisory Committee)

The terms of office shall be two years with the exception of the student members who shall serve for one year.

Article 8, Section 4 (Budget Committee)

The terms of office of faculty, administrative, alumni and staff members shall be two years, and the terms of office of the student members shall be one year.  

Article 8, Section 6 (Rules and Review)

The terms of office shall be two years with the exception of the student members who shall serve for one year.
Amendments to Change the Executive Committee:

Article 8, Section 1:  

Add to the end of the first paragraph:   

The Executive Committee shall also have a direct line to the President, provided such motions pass by a super-majority of two-thirds of the vote of the Executive Committee. The Executive Committee shall communicate in writing to the full Senate all formal recommendations it makes using the direct line.    

Add to the end of the second paragraph:  

The Executive Committee shall receive all Rules and Review reports and pass them on to the committees, monitor the response of a committee to the Rules and Review recommendations, and monitor the regularity of a Senate committee’s meetings and the timeliness of the publishing of its minutes.  The Executive Committee may remove a committee chair if the chair is negligent in ensuring that minutes are sent to the Senate office or in scheduling committee meetings.  

Add italicized wording to the fourth paragraph:

The Executive Board shall appoint the membership of standing committees of the Senate in those cases where elections to committees are not expressly provided, and shall fill vacancies in committee seats.

Substitute italicized wording for the struck-out wording:

Appointments to standing committees shall be made approximately in accordance with preferences submitted by the University community  appropriate constituency’s governance body (Student Government Association, Faculty Congress, University Staff Council, or 
Alumni Board).  The above appointments are subject to specific provisions and restrictions as hereafter noted.
Add a new paragraph to the end of this section:

Each member of the Executive Committee shall serve on at least one Senate standing committee, with the exception that the President of the Alumni Association or delegated representative may choose or not choose to serve on a standing committee.  At least one Executive Committee member will serve on each standing Senate committee to ensure clear communications between the committees and the Executive Committee.  
Adding Members to Senate:  

Article 4, Section 3:  

The Chairperson and the Vice Chairperson of the Faculty Congress are ex officio members of the University Senate …

Article 4, Section 6:  

The President and the Vice President of the Student Body are ex officio members of the …

Article 5, Section 1:  

The University Senate shall be composed of fourteen faculty members, fourteen administrators, fourteen students, …

Article 8, Section 1:  add italicized phrases and delete strike-out phrases:  

The Executive Committee shall consist of the Presiding Officer and the Executive Secretary of the Senate, the President and Vice President of the Student Government Association, the Chairperson and the Vice Chairperson of the University Staff Council, the Chairperson and the Vice Chairperson of the Faculty Congress, and the President of the Alumni Association or delegated representative, all ex-officio, plus one additional student, one additional staff member, one additional faculty member, and two administrators elected for one year terms …

Amendment to Change the Name of the Executive Committee to Executive Board:  



Throughout the Constitution, change “Executive Committee” to “Executive Board”

VI. DISCUSSION OF FUTURE MEETING DATES FOR THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

        FOR THE SECOND SEMESTER OF ACADEMIC YEAR 2011-1012


The committee decided on Monday, February 27, 2012 and Monday, April 2, 2012. 

            The time and place is still to be determined.

VII. SUGGESTIONS FOR FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS AND SPEAKERS

· Bob Styer thought it would be a good idea to invite all of the newly-elected senators

         attend the April meeting so that they may hear all of the committee reports. He would

         like to move all of the committee reports to April 13th. He would also like to have the

        Organizational meeting at the same time.

· Jim Trainer, Director of OPIR, will speak at the March meeting.

VIII. NEW BUSINESS

Bob Styer suggested that all the minutes from the Standing Committees be done electronically and have them posted online within a month after the meetings.  This way the minutes would be technologically available for the community. A suggestion was made 

to use SharePoint or Google docs. The committee members could then vote online as to whether they approve or oppose the minutes.

IX.   ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, the committee adjourned at 4:00 p.m.  





Respectfully submitted,





Andrew Benenati






 


Executive Secretary
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